

2010 OCT 28 PM 4: 20

1-800-646-0400

PUCO

October 13, 2010

Mr. Klaus Lambeck, Chief Facilities, Siting & Environmental Analysis Division Ohio Power Siting Board 180 East Broad Street Columbus, OH 43266-0573

## Letter of Notification Evergreen-Ivanhoe 138 kV Transmission Line To Marvin Group Start of Construction Case No. 10-0597-EL-BLN

Dear Mr. Lambeck,

This letter is in response to the Letter of Notification on the above referenced project filed on April 30, 2010, and approved June 28, 2010. The Letter of Notification indicated that construction on the project will begin on approximately July 2, 2010 and we had previously notified you that we expected construction to begin on or shortly after September 4, 2010. In letters dated September 14, 2010 and October 1, 2010 we provided supplemental engineering information on the project to the OPSB staff, and we deferred start of construction pending the OPSB staff's review of the supplemental engineering information. Based on our conversation this morning, I understand that the OPSB staff has no objections with construction starting on the project and we therefore plan to begin construction on the project as soon as possible and expect that construction will likely start on October 14, 2010. We will notify you once the project has been completed.

If you have any questions regarding this project, please contact Scott Humphrys at (330) 384-2526 or me at (330) 761-4268.

Sincerely

Ted Krauss

General Supervisor Transmission Siting, ROW

Engineering and Survey

Energy Delivery Transmission and Substation Design

FirstEnergy Service Company

cc: J. O'Dell (OPSB)